
You can find full council meeting 

minutes on the website                  

http://www.burneside-pc.org.uk 

and on village noticeboards 

As there was no PC meeting in June here is my first Chairman Report: 

 

May 2021 saw Pennie leave the Council and on to pastures new. This led myself to be appointed as 

the Chairman, with no Vice-Chairman. It has been difficult to juggle this with a full time job, family 

farm and still trying to have a social life. Do I want to do it again, I’m not sure! 

I would like to thank Kevin, who has been at my side, pointing me in the right direction, making sure 

we do everything correctly. You have become a good friend to me Kevin.   Whilst on thanks, to the 

Councillors, well done for sticking at it, it is not easy, especially when we are short by 4 Councillors.  

I would also like to thank the District and County Councillors, who have provided help and support.  

What has the Parish Council achieved in the past 12 months? 

-Regularly reporting of issues to CCC and SLDC.  

-Council Asset Register created on online mapping- ParishOnline.  

-A new litter bin for Bowston was installed.  

-A grant from CCC was achieved and a new bench installed at Steeles Row.  

-Worked with The Anglers Trust to ensure the play park was repaired after the SLDC inspection.   

-A Community Fridge is now in the Church Corridor. A big thanks to those that made it possible.  

-New village allotments are now beginning with the first patches been dug, managed by a communi-

ty allotment group. Again, big thanks to all involved.  

-An apple tree in memory of Prince Phillip was planted with children from St Oswald’s in the 

Churchyard.  

-Continuing to look after Parish Council planters.  

-The Council organised for the Willink Field to be regularly mown by Chris Rabone, who cuts other 

areas in the village.  

-The old garage at Bowston was discussed with the owner and has now been removed.  

-Pollinator areas; which included working to get cutting regimes altered and the sowing of seeds. 

These are to continue in 2022.  

-The Parish Council used CIL funding to contribute to renewing a second section of the school 

fence.  

-The Council contributed to the 175-year anniversary celebration of the Lakes Line after a request 

from Roger Leather, an event was held in the Bryce earlier this year.  

-SLDC began to renew their Local Plan. Paper documents were sifted and printed for residents to 

look at in the Church corridor and provide comments. An extended public participation was held and 

a meeting organised to view the submitted development sites. Comments gathered were included in 

the Parish Council’s extensive response to SLDC.  

-In September the Council voted to oppose any new development that is to be connected to mains 

sewage until the system is fit for purpose.                                                  Continued over….            
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Jubilee 
I don’t think anyone anywhere in this country can fail to have been affected in some way by the Jubi-
lee celebrations. Apart from anything else most of us were given an extra days holiday, and even if 
you were one of those who were having to work, I imagine that the Jubilee celebrations still affected 
you even if it was just that you had to take a slight detour because of road closures for celebration 
lunches and teas! 
 
We of course were and are celebrating the Platinum Jubilee of our Queen, having been on the 
throne for 70 years. However, the idea of Jubilee is much older than this. 
In the Bible, the concept of the Jubilee was a special year when wrongs were forgiven and debts 
written off. The book of Leviticus explains that a Jubilee year occurs every fifty years. During this 
year slaves and prisoners were freed, debts were forgiven and the mercies of God would be particu-
larly manifest.  
Leviticus 25.10 says: ‘Consecrate the fiftieth year and proclaim liberty throughout the land to all its 
inhabitants. It shall be a jubilee for you; each one of you is to return to his family property and each 
to his own clan.’ 
 
Jubilee year was to be treated like a sabbatical year, with the land lying fallow, but it also required 
the compulsory return of all property to its original owners or their heirs and the freeing of all Israel-
ite indentured servants.  
So in this very special Jubilee year, it is an opportunity to ask: ‘who are you indebted to?’ 
It could be an old school teacher who has enabled you to get where you are today, a midwife who 
delivered a baby or someone who prayed steadfastly for you when you needed it – just someone to 
whom you feel ‘indebted’ because of their kindness and help.  
With our busy lives it is often easier to text a quick ‘thank you’ but wouldn’t it be great to take the 
time and hand-write a letter to that person to thank them for everything they’ve done. After all, don’t 
we all appreciate a ‘thank you’ card? Or maybe to even make that    special effort and go to thank 
them in person and let them know what it was that they did for you. 
I hope you all continue to have a wonderful Jubilee year. 

With best wishes 
Tricia 

FAITH IN THE VILLAGE 

Prayer Tree 

Our Prayer Tree, situated inside the  entrance to the Church, is for you to use for Prayer, 

for yourself, a family member or a friend. Please write a few words on one of the prayer tag’s 
provided and hang it on the tree, or, choose a ribbon  and tie it to the tree. 

If there is someone or something you’d like us to pray for please do let us know. 

All prayer request’s will be read out in church, each Sunday. 



JULY CHURCH SERVICES ST.OSWALD’S, BURNESIDE 

3rd 6.30pm Evening worship 

10th 11am Morning Worship 

17th 11am Holy Communion 

24th 11am Holy Communion 

31st 10.30 am Team service at                        
 St Mary’s Longsleddale 

BOWSTON WEIR REMOVAL: DELIVERY PHASE A BOWSTON UPDATE   
ISSUE DATE: Friday 6th May 2022  

South Cumbria Rivers Trust have been working with design and technical 
teams to arrange the removal of Bowston weir, expected to take place 
this summer 2022.  

We want to inform you that enabling works, from the left bank downstream of the weir has 
begun. Tree removal, as specified in our Tree Impact Assessment, was carried out in May. This 
will allow for the delivery work to begin promptly Mid-June 2022. Our contractors are due to 
be on site for mobilisation at the beginning of June to set the site boundary and the footpath 
diversion will be established thereafter. We will continue to update on our website.  

Regards, The SCRT Team  

Please contact us at admin@scrt.co.uk if you have any questions and we will do our best to 
answer them as soon as possible. All information and updates to date can be found on our 
website: https://scrt.co.uk/what-we-do/current-projects/bowston 

HELP SAVE OUR HEDGEHOGS! The great news is there are lots of 

hedgehogs in the village– the not such great news is that they are still 

getting run over as they cross the roads, this seems especially around 

Howgill Houses area.   

Please keep your eyes peeled as you drive around the village in the eve-

nings, they head off to find food and may be crossing the road– please 

slow down just in case and help us keep our spiky friends safe! 

If you would like more information on how to help Hedgehogs please visit The Wildlife 

Trust or https://www.britishhedgehogs.org.uk/ 

A BIG THANK YOU TO EVERYONE WHO HELPED TO 

MAKE THE JUBILLEE CELEBRATIONS IN THE VILLAGE A 

WONDERFUL WEEKEND TO REMEMBER! 

Book of Common 

prayer communion  

in the Lady Chapel 

every Wednesday 

at 9.30 am  

If you have anything you wish to be included in the  
Parish Newsletter please contact Amanda on email 

amanda@dashaw.co.uk or Liz Bingham on 726550      

S, BURNESIDE 

31st 10.30 am Team service at                        

Continued…. 

After a long process with CCC the Memorial Bench was finally able to be installed by Mr Batty’s 

family.  

-The Parish Council awarded a grant to the Millennium Green for the removal of trees affected by 

Ash Dieback.  

-The Council contributed £750 towards the fencing of the allotments.  

-The Dapper Dick award was presented to Mr John Peatfield for his contributions to the Communi-

ty and Council.  

-The defibrillator at Spring Holme was re-registered and a training event with the Fire Service held 

at the Bryce.  

-The Council awarded a grant to the Cricket Club for equipment.  

-The Council contributed £500 towards the Clean the River Kent Campaign. Councillors have also 

helped volunteer to take water samples and attend meetings. It is expected that this will continue in 

the Parish in the coming year.  

-THE JUBILEE: Events planned in June, headed by Linda and Kirsty from the Cricket Club. These 

will include an afternoon tea, village sports and Jubilee party.  The Council agreed to contribute 

towards these and Councillors have been attending planning meetings.   The Council has also 

purchased Jubilee mugs for the school children, a Beacon will be lit and a tree for the Green Can-

opy planted in Autumn.  

What are some of the ongoing projects for 2022? 

-Village Entry signs- we began the process a very long time ago! We seem to be getting closer 

with a contractor organised and now a design from CCC Highways who will make the signs.  

-Traffic plan- again this was very badly effected by Covid-19. The Council has met with CCC High-

ways on several occasions, along with Crook Parish Council. Proposals have now been received 

for the pinch point at Bonningate and also Bowston, where cars are parked. Burneside et al is still 

in early stages, CCC Highways recently had monitoring tubes in the village to gather data for this.  

-Toilet block & Bowston boat yard areas- Despite many efforts these are still areas of concern to 

residents and the Council.  

-Village shelter project- this was brought to the Council several months ago; it is hoped that some 

time can be allocated to looking into this project soon.  

-Bowston Weir- permission for removal has now been granted by SLDC, there are still concerns 

by residents and the Parish Councils Biodiversity Group, particularly regarding the loss of habitat.  

 
William Huck 

Chairman – Burneside Parish Council  



SWAY WITH ME Led by Emily Davies 
Seated Dance class aimed at ages 65+ 
Wednesdays 10:45-11:45am 
St Oswald's Church Meeting Room 
£5 per session (Pay As You Go) 
Benefits include...  
*Mobilising the joints *Activating the muscles *Stimulating the mind *Socialising 
with others...in a positive and encouraging environment. 

07933144007 
emily.d1307@gmail.com 

Facebook: emilymoves  
Instagram/Twitter: @_emilymoves 

BURNESIDE CRICKET CLUB If you would like to join as a player or volunteer, 
please email the club or feel free to come along to a training session and speak 
to Ben Leacock or Mark Ward (Seniors, Tuesday evenings 6-8) or Ryan Airey 
(Juniors).  

U9's & 11's practice on Thursday nights 6-7 & 7-8 respectively.  

U13's practice on Monday nights 6-8. 

U16's & 19's practice on Tuesday nights 6-8.  

The Fabulous Bryce Street Strummers  
at The Bryce Institute, Burneside 

The Friendly Community Ukulele Group in South Lakeland 
...see us on Facebook 

Letting you know that we are back looking  for FUN each Monday 7.30pm at The Bryce. 
For ukulele players of all abilities..... even complete beginners!  Contact burneside74@gmail.com  

SOCIAL TENNIS sessions are held throughout the year on Monday and 
Thursday mornings from 9.30am and Saturday afternoons from 2.30pm.  
From April to early September a further session is held on Wednesdays,   
starting at 6.30pm.    

https://clubspark.lta.org.uk/BurnesideTC       email: info@burnesidetennisclub.org.uk 

BURNESIDE JUDO CLUB   

*Self discipline *Self defence *Self confidence *Strength & fitness 

Sunday mornings at the Bryce from 10:00 All ages are welcome from 5 upwards, the cost is £12 per month  

For more details please contact Nick Elliott on 07887482240 nelliott81@me.com  

Weekly activities in Burneside St.Oswald’s Church, Burneside & District 

ADVERTISING PAGES 2022 

                 OPENING TIMES 
    Lunch            Tea/Supper 

Wed   11.30-1.15    4.30-7.00pm       
Thurs 11.30-1.15    4.30-7.30pm 
Fri      11.30-1.15    4.30-8.00pm 
Sat     11.30-1.15    4.30-7.00pm 

· Industrial · Commercial  
· Domestic Installations 

Established over 55 years 

BREWERIES 
Handsome Brewery 
Bowston Bridge  
Bowston 
LA8 9HD 
03448480888 
Facebook: Handsome at Bowston Bridge 
 

Manufacturers of award winning beers and craft lagers to 
the trade or available in bottles direct from the brewery. 

      
CLEANING SERVICES 
Lakes Carpet Cleaning 
015394 34441 
www.lakescarpetcleaning.net 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
ELECTRICIANS 
Bainbridge Electricals 
Beezon Head 
Beezon Road Industrial Estate  
Kendal 
LA9 6BW 
01539 727040 
Fax 01539 729030 
info@bainbridge-electrical.co.uk 
www.bainbridge-electrical.co.uk 
 
 
 
FISH & CHIPS 
The Jolly Fryer 
Karen & Dave 
Burneside 
LA9 6QT 
01539 731052 
 
 

GARAGES 
 
David Greenbank 
Tyres & Towing Ltd. 
Vineyard Garage 
Appleby Road 
Kendal 
LA9 6ES 
01539 721585 
sales@davidgreenbank.co.uk 
www.davidgreenbank.co.uk 
 

We stock & fit tyres for car, van, 4x4, agricultural, garden 
tractor, cycle, quad bike, etc. We sell & fit most brands of 

towbars. We also fit brakes, exhausts & being a           
Knott-Avonride stockist we also service trailers. 

 
Castle Street Garage Ltd. 
Castle Street 
Kendal 
LA9 7AD 
01539 726913 
 

Friendly, experienced professionals delivering            
quality service. No job too big or too small! 

· MOTs · Services · Repairs  
· Exhausts · Engine Diagnostics 

 
GOLF COURSES 
Carus Green 
Burneside Road  
Kendal 
LA9 6EB 
01539 721097 
 
Golf Courses, Driving Ranges, Restaurants, Function Suites 
& Accommodation.  
• Top quality local golf & leisure complex 
• Six PGA qualified professionals 
• Fantastic function rooms 
• Tasty homemade food 
• Everyone welcome! 

We offer a friendly, professional     
service at a competitive rate for 
• Carpet cleaning 
• Upholstery cleaning 
• Onsite curtain cleaning 
• Flood restoration 

For advertising enquiries please contact  
Liz Bingham 726550                                                     

 e-mail lizbingham@talktalk.net 

£15-£19.00 

mailto:burneside74@gmail.com
mailto:lizbingham@talktalk.net


HAIR & BEAUTY 
 
Jayme’s Beauty Bank 
Jayme Yates-Bell 
07766810438 

                                  Body Shop at Home 
 
                              Find me on Facebook or Message me 

 
Hair Tours 
Pam Reid 
07811926142        
   
         Unisex Mobile Hair Stylist 
   
  Nichola Harrop  
  mobile hairdresser/wedding hair stylist.  

  Find me on Facebook@Nichola harrop 
  hairdressing  or phone 07864277807 

INNS 
The Jolly Anglers Inn 
Burneside 
Kendal 
LA9 6QS 
01539 732552 
 

Local village Inn with warm, friendly atmosphere.  
Variety of beers-some hand pulled.  

Bed and Breakfast– all rooms en-suite. 
Popular with walkers-on the Dales Way 

 
MONUMENTAL MASONS 
Parkin & Jackson 
14 Appleby Road 
Kendal 
LA9 6ES 
01539 722838 
info@parkinandjackson.co.uk 
www.parkinandjackson.co.uk 
 

Visit our showroom for new memorials, 2nd inscriptions, 
repaints & renovations. 

Telephone and ask for James Yates-Bell 
PAINTERS & DECORATORS 
GJW Painting & Decorating 
The Bungalow 
Carling Steps 
Burneside 
01539 723068 
07966 589453 
 
Interior & exterior painting inc. paint, wax & stain finishes, 
masonry textured & smooth and full woodwork protection. 

· Paper hanging · Coving · Window repairs 
Fully insured  

 
Affiliated member of  

The Painting and Decorating Association 
 

PET CARE 
Animal Crackers 
Caroline Baxter 
01539 823697 
07552 999483 
 

Pet Sitting · Dog Walking · Home Boarding   
Experienced & Insured 
Home from Home care 
 

PLUMBING & HEATING 
Steve Armstrong 
2 Bournville Bungalows 
Burneside 
LA9 6PR 
01539 724639 
 

Plumbing and Heating    ·    Tiling and Bathrooms 
 

 
SHOPS 
 
E & J G Seward 
Bakers Shop 
Steeles Row 
Burneside 
LA9 6PY 
01539 722045                  Bakers and Confectioners 

                             Outside Caterers 
                            There when you need us 

 
Burneside Convenience Store  
01539 735287 
New Road  
Burneside 
LA9 6PX 

 
General Groceries 

Off licence 
Papers 
Lottery 

Hermes Parcelshop 
 

 
 

OPENING TIMES 

Monday-Saturday    7am-8pm 

Sunday   7.30am– 7.30pm 

BURNESIDE POST OFFICE 

Found in the church side corridor 

Mondays, Wednesdays & Fridays 9am-1.45pm 

(except Bank Holidays) 

• Mail 

• Bill payments 

• Banking 

• Motor Taxation 

SOCIAL CLUBS 
Burneside Cricket Club 
Hollins Lane 
Burneside 
LA9 6QL 
 
01539 729910 
 
Private Hire 
01539 723404  
07957571147 
 
SOLICITORS 
 
Thomson Hayton Winkley 
www.thwlegal.co.uk 
 

 
114-116 Stricklandgate 
Kendal 
01539 721945 
 
25 Cresent Road 
Windermere 
015394 46585 
 
Palace Buildings 
Main Street 
Grange Over Sands 
015395 33335 
 
J36 Rural Auction Centre  
Crooklands 
Milnthorpe 
015395 67571 
 
29 Main Street  
Kirkby Lonsdale 
015242 71222 
 
Butterworths Solicitors 
100a Stricklandgate 
Kendal 
LA9 4PU 
01539 751471  
 
www.butterworths-solicitors.co.uk 

 
 

Contact us today for your free review of Wills                 
and Lasting Powers of Attorney  

TREE SURGEONS 
Joe Leaper Tree Surgeon 
Churchill Court 
Burneside 
LA9 6QW 

01539 727985 
07547 795341 
hello@joeleapertrees.co.uk 
www.joeleapertrees.co.uk 
 

Experienced, qualified & insured 
Get in touch for free advice & quotes for all your tree work 

and hedge maintenance 
 
 
UNDERTAKERS 
Hayes & Parkinson 
Captain French Lane 
Highgate 
Kendal 
LA9 4HS 
01539 720105 
 

www.hayesandparkinson.co.uk 
 
WINDOW & GUTTER CLEANING SERVICES 
SW Window & Gutter Cleaning Service 
Stan Wilson 
4 Ivy Cottages 
Burneside 
LA9 6QQ 
01539 232706 
075023 16880 
Facebook: SW window and gutter cleaning services 
 
Friendly, professional service at competitive rates. 
Fully insured & DBS checked. 
Private homes and businesses. 
Get in touch for free advice and quotes. 
 

Private Chapel of Rest 

24hour Personal Service 

Prepayment Funeral Plans 

Offering a family run service 
since 1892  

Open Evenings 7pm– 11.45pm 
Saturday & Sunday 2pm-12.45am 

(open NOON for football) 
Variety of beers, lagers, ciders. 

Pool · Darts · Dominos 
Indoor bowls 

Friday Bingo Nights 
Sky/ESPN Sports on large screen 

Large function room for hire 
New members welcome 

With years of      
experience and   

dedicated specialists, 
Thomson Hayton 

Winkley are able to 
deliver exceptional 

legal services 
throughout South 

Lakeland 

Legal Services  
for You, Your Family 
and Your Business. 

Conveyancing,  
Civil Disputes,  
Personal Injury,  

Probate, Family Law, 
Medical Negligence, 
Commercial Property 

Specialist Advice  
We’re here to help... 
Wills, Trust Wills,  
Lasting Powers of  

Attorney,  
Probate 

Home Visits available at 
no extra charge. 

YOGA, HEALTH & WELLBEING  
Pilates, Ayurveda & Yoga 
Rebecca Edwards 
07855 390680 
pilates-yoga-lakedistrict.co.uk 
pilates-yoga-lakedistrict@hotmail.com 
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